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Temporary Reservation Certificate, issued pursuant to: 
Canterbury Regional Council Navigation Safety Bylaw 2016  
Clauses 12 and 32. 
 

 
Name of holder: Canterbury Jet Sports Club  
Period: 
From: 0600 on 20th August 2022 until 1830 on 20th February 2022 or until revoked by Harbourmaster 

Reserved Area: 
All that area in Lyttelton Harbour East of the finger off Naval Point Public Ramp to a line running from the 
Western most channel markers to the shore; and south from the rip-rap wall along the parking lot to a line 
running east-west bisecting the safe water marker.  
Map attached:  Yes/No 
Purpose:  
To allow Canterbury Jet sports Club to host and run a watercross, racing, and freestyle event in Lyttelton 
Harbour. 

Reservation:  
No vessel shall navigate within the Reserved Area as listed above except with the express permission of, and 
in a manner explicitly approved by, the certificate holder or their delegate. 
 
Conditions: 
Publication of notice of Reservation:  
Notification to known affected groups; notifications on appropriate websites and social media; notices at 
known boat ramps and key access points. 
 
Notice of Reservation to be: 
Displayed at: As above. 
Displayed by: Scott Moore (or delegate) 021 478 814 
Removed by: Scott Moore (or delegate); or the Harbourmaster 
 
A copy of the Temporary Reservation Certificate to be carried by: The safety patrol vessels and event 
manager.   
 
Safety conditions:  
As per submitted safety plan, including, but not limited to:   

1. Two safety vessels stationed on the eastern and western ends of the reserved area. These vessels are 
to allow and coordinate non-event related traffic through the reserved area in between stages of the 
event. Vessels must be in contact with one another via VHF radio and/or cell phones. 

2. PFDs must be worn by all staff and competitors at all times in accordance with Part 91 of the Maritime 
Transport Act and the Canterbury Regional Navigation Safety Bylaw - 2016. 

3. There must be a warden stationed at Naval Point Public Ramp to inform any boats launching of the 
event. This person must be in contact with the safety vessels via VHF or cell phone. 

4. The safety vessels must be clearly marked with a bright coloured flag flown at least one metre about 
the deck. This is simply to draw attention to the area as it is the main throughfare for vessels departing 
or arriving from the main ramp. 

5. A printed map of the reserved area must be posted on both sides of Naval Point Public Ramp on the 
day of the event. 



Our ref:  NAVI/BRD/5 
Contact:  John Kent; harbourmaster@ecan.govt.nz; 0800 32 4636 
 
 

Temporary Reservation shall not take effect if:  Conditions above are not met. 
 
Issued under delegation by: John Kent                                                   Approval date: 2nd August 2022 
 
Navigation Safety Officer, Environment Canterbury 
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